
Board Agenda Item 6

DATE: December 12, 2023

TO: Board of Supervisors

SUBMITTED BY: Paul Nerland, County Administrative Officer

SUBJECT: 2023 State Legislative Update

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Receive report from State Legislative Advocates on the State of California's 2023 legislative 

session.

The recommended action will provide your Board with an update on the 2023 State legislative session, 

highlighting bills of interest to the County and prospective legislative activities in the upcoming presidential 

election year. 

ALTERNATIVE ACTION(S):

There is no alternative action. This is a report from the County’s State lobbyists on the 2023 State Legislative 

session.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no Net County Cost associated with the recommended action.

DISCUSSION:

Throughout 2023, the County has been advised and made aware of numerous bills of interest that have 

been tracked by the County’s State lobbyists. Of these bills, the County has taken either positions of support 

or oppose based on potential impacts to the County. Subsequent position letters were sent in accordance 

with the County’s State Legislative platform. 

This report will update the Board on the outcome of these bills in the 2023 State Legislative session while 

highlighting any bills of interest that may still be acted upon once the State legislature reconvenes in January 

2024. This report is necessary to keep your Board apprised of pertinent legislation moving forward into the 

upcoming presidential election year. 

CAO ANALYST:

Fine Nai
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